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Museum News 

The Annual Skunk 

Reunion has always 

been a special event 

for veteran Scouters, 

and this year will be 

no exception.  The 

2014 Skunk Reunion 

will be held on Satur-

day, May 31 in the 

Swanson Lodge at the 

Fred C. Andersen 

Camp.  The festivities 

will start with a gath-

ering at 10:30 AM, the 

meeting at 11:00 AM, 

and lunch at noon.  

Last year, fifty-three 

Skunks enjoyed the 

fellowship, and we 

look forward to having 

even more this year. 

Mark your calendar 

now, before you for-

get it! 

 

 

As a special treat, this 

y e a r ’ s  k e y n o t e 

speaker will be none 

other than Jon Peder-

son.  Jon’s breadth of 

involvement in Scout-

ing is certain to gener-

ate a captivating talk.  

Having served as a 

Scoutmaster at many 

World Jamborees and 

as a recipient of the 

Silver Antelope and 

International Scouter 

awards, he has a vast 

background of experi-

ence to draw on.  He 

is also known for his 

sense of humor and 

booming singing voice.  

“That’s Amore.” 

 

You might be asking 

yourself, “Just who is a 

Skunk?”  Probably you.  

Anyone who has been 

a Scouter for fifteen 

years or more and is a 

Museum member is a 

Skunk.  Attending the 

Skunk Reunion is an 

excellent way to re-

new your old Scouting 

acquaintances and 

make some new 

friends with classic 

food, fellowship, and 

fun.  With the excel-

lent program we have 

planned, the Skunk 

Reunion is a great 

opportunity to intro- 

 
Continued on Page 2 

We are excited to 

announce that nation-

ally recognized author 

Stacy A. Cordery is 

making a special trip 

to the Twin Cities just 

to see us.  She will be 

spending a “Day at the 

Museum” on Thurs-

day, June 12, 2014.  

There will be two 

separate events: The 

Pause That Refreshes 

(noon at the Museum) 

and an evening talk 

( 7 : 0 0  p . m .  a t 

the Richfield Evangeli-

cal Lutheran Church).  

 

Ms. Cordery is the 

author of Juliette 

Gordon Low—The Re-

markable Founder of 

the Girl Scouts.  The 

book was timed for 

release in conjunction 

with the Girl Scout’s 

100th Anniversary.  

Here is what the Wall 

Street Journal said 

about Ms. Cordery’s 

remarkable book: 

 

“Of the three books 

pegged to the Girl 

Scouts' 100th, the 

most engaging by far is 

Stacy A. Cordery's 

Juliette Gordon Low. Ms. 

Cordery gives us the 

unexpurgated life—

one that might make 

you want to shield the 

eyes of the nearest 

Brownie Scout but 

one that also lends 

depth and color to the 

American Girl Scouts 

founder's story. Ms. 

Cordery uses a wealth 

of historical detail to 

animate both an era 

and the author's 

flawed, sometimes 

exasperating but gen-

erally appealing sub-

ject.... The merit 

badge here goes to 

Stacy Cordery's biog-

raphy.” 

 

Your first chance to 

see Ms. Cordery will 

be a special edition of 

the “Pause That Re-

freshes.”  As you may 

know, the “Pause That 

Refreshes” is the Mu-

seum’s regular speaker 

event for members,  
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Start Your Summer Right with 

the Skunk Reunion 
Nationally Known Author to 

Speak at Two Museum Events 

Jon Pederson 

(pictured above) is 

the keynote speaker 

for the 2014 Skunk 

Reunion.  

Stacy A. Cordery 

(Photo courtesy of  

Rachel L. Witzig)  
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Reunion (Continued from Page 1) 

uce friends and family to the Skunks and 

the Museum.  The more, the merrier—

and the smellier.  
 

In addition to a great keynote speaker, 

each Skunk Reunion includes the an-

nouncement of Skunk of the Year.  The 

coveted Skunk of the Year is awarded 

based on an individual’s long and out-

standing service to youth in the Scout-

ing program.  Charlie Opp and Joan 

Robbins were both recognized at last 

year’s reunion as co-Skunks of the Year.  

This year’s recipient is yet to be deter-

mined.  In fact, the selection committee 

could use your help.  If you would like 

to nominate someone for this distink-

tion [sic], please use the nomination 

form included in this edition of the Mu-

seum News.  In addition, a nomination 

form, as well as a registration form for 

the Skunk Reunion, can also be found 

on the Museum’s website at nssm.org.  

Note that the deadline for Skunk of the 

Year nominations is May 5, and nomina-

tions received after that date will be 

considered for 2015.  We want to hear 

from you. 

 

Register for the Skunk Reunion right 

away while the event is on your mind.  

The registration deadline is May 29, 

2014.  Register today and nominate a 

Skunk of the Year!  Charlie Opp has 

again volunteered to prepare the Skunk 

lunch—keeping the price at $13.00.  If 

transportation is an issue for you, let us 

know when you register and we will 

match you up with a ride.  We really 

want you there.  See you at the Reun-

ion! 

Author (Continued from Page 1) 

friends and interested individuals.  

Come to the Museum from 12:00-1:30 

to hear Ms. Cordery share her research 

on the life of Juliette Gordon Low and 

why it was so important to tell Juliette’s 

story—not just for Girl Scouts, but for 

all women!  The lecture is $10 and in-

cludes a light lunch.  Just RSVP to 

Stephanie at  651 -748-2880 or 

sweiger@nssm.org  

 

The evening program will run from 7:00

-9:00.  Don’t miss your second oppor-

tunity to meet this wonderful author 

and supporter of Girl Scouts! Enjoy a 

lively presentation on Girl Scout history 

and hear great stories that are sure to 

inspire.  Ms. Cordery’s talk is open to 

all and will take place at the Richfield 

Evangelical Lutheran Church, 8 West 

60th St., Richfield, MN 55417.  The cost 

is $2 per person.  Coffee and cake will 

be served and there will be an opportu-

nity to have your copy of the book 

signed following the presentation and 

Q&A.  Book your place at the evening 

program by contacting Stephanie with 

an RSVP at  651 -748-2880 or 

sweiger@nssm.org.  

 

Attracting a national figure like Ms. 

Cordery is quite exciting for the Mu-

seum.  We would like to share our ex-

citement with you by seeing you at one 

or both events.  Sign up today!  

In February, we were sad to see Katy 

Epler leave the Museum after barely a 

year.  She is leaving with regrets but 

found a great job much closer to her 

home in Bloomington.   

 

However, the good news is the Mu-

seum hired a replacement, Stephanie 

Weiger, from Forest Lake.  Stephanie is 

a freelance writer-editor and has a 

great deal of experience working with 

seniors.  She will ably fill Katy's shoes.  

Next time you are at the Museum, in-

troduce yourself to Stephanie. 

Say Hello to a Friendly New 

Face 

Katy Epler (right) welcomes her replacement, Stephanie Weiger.  

mailto:sweiger@nssm.org


New Members  

Since February 

2014 

 

 Katherine J. Epler 

 Patricia 

Frankenfield 

 Roger Green 

 Jim Lindfors 

 John G. Patterson 

 Marie L. Rice 

 Steve R. Wilcox 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Know of anyone 

interested in joining? 

Contact: 

Stephanie Weiger  

651-748-2880 or 

sweiger@nssm.org  
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The Museum acquired a 

brand new kiosk in February. 

What is a kiosk?  Here is 

what the Merriam-Webster 

online dictionary has to say 

about the word: 

ki·osk 

noun \ˈkē-ˌäsk\ 

. . . . 3. small stand-alone 

device providing informa-

tion and services . . . <a 

museum with interactive 

kiosks> 

Our new kiosk occupies the 

Museum lobby and it pro-

vides a great deal of informa-

tion.  Conceived and con-

structed on short notice by 

designer Steve Harmon, the 

kiosk was delivered just in 

time for Justice Wright’s 

“Pause” event on February 

12. 

The kiosk provides an excel-

lent introduction to the Mu-

seum for new visitors.  After 

circumnavigating the struc-

ture, a visitor can conceptu-

alize our name and mission.  

It is a super device, filled 

with photographs from both 

the collection and the Mu-

seum archive.  It shows both 

historical and contemporary 

Boy Scouting and Girl Scout-

ing and has the Museum’s 

name on the two sides that 

face the doors. While the 

kiosk is movable, it will likely 

remain in the center of the 

lobby.  Even if you are not a 

new Museum visitor, you 

will want to see the kiosk 

for yourself.  I am sure you 

will agree that it is an excel-

lent addition. 

The Museum Has a Kiosk 

April 2014 

Steve Harmon appears 

above with his creation  

Pause for a Wild Moose 

It is time for a walk on the wild side.  Plan on 

lunch at the Museum for the “Pause That 

Refreshes” on Monday, May 12, 2014 from 

noon to 1:30. 

 

Why do we call it a walk on the wild side?  

The Museum will be welcoming as present-

ers members of the Minnesota Department 

of Natural Resources Moose Research 

Team. This team of scientists is striving to 

save our Minnesota moose population. 

Come hear their amazing stories of high ad-

venture and commitment to saving the Min-

nesota moose as they share their latest data 

and hopes for the future of wildlife in Minne-

sota.  

 

Make tracks to the North Star Museum for 

this exciting edition of the Pause That Re-

freshes! Invite your friends and colleagues to 

join you. All are welcome.  To RSVP, contact 

Shirley De la Torre at sdelatorre@nssm.org.  

The lecture is $10 and includes a light lunch. 

DNR Moose Research Team 

mailto:sdelatorre@nssm.org
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Lighting Project Completed 

In late June, the lighting project was concluded with the installation of coverings for the East windows in the gallery.  The 
coverings are imprinted with a photo of Boy Scouts posing with a war canoe at Camp Neibel in the 1930's.  In addition to its 

decorative and historic value, it also blocks harmful ultraviolet rays and protects artifacts in the gallery.  

The Museum's  exhibit at the Field Trip Expo.  

Junior Girl Scout Heather Pommier is shown 

working the Museum's Washington County Fair 

exhibit.  
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Museum Pinewood Derby Track in Action 

Cover page of the first 

issue of Moose News 

Club Bruce Reaches a Milestone 

As you may have read about in these pages over the last sev-

eral months, Club Bruce is the Museum’s new youth mem-

bership program.  In February, Club Bruce published its first 

ever newsletter.  Now, in addition to the Museum News, you 

can read about Club Bruce in the Moose News.  Please en-

courage the young people you know to sign up to be a mem-

ber of Club Bruce.  It is only $35 per year and includes many 

extras in addition to the Moose News.  A snippet from the 

first edition is included here.  

 



Another Camp North Star Success Story 
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A huge bright spot for the Museum 

in 2014 is the successful launch of 

the Museum’s camping program.  

The entire year’s schedule is nearly 

full. 

 

On the March 8/9 weekend, we wel-

comed Junior Troop # 54153.  The 

girls worked on their aMUSE Jour-

ney, which includes learning about 

stereo-types, the many roles we 

play, and what it means to be a good 

leader. Volunteer Nell Nere created 

journey activities that were em-

braced by Girl Scouts and leaders 

alike. The standard activities of 

GORP and songs around the indoor 

campfire, decorating stash bags, 

learning animal tracks, making camp 

journals, and having s’mores were 

also on the adventures itinerary. The 

end of daylight savings time made for 

some puffy eyes the next 

morning, but juice and pan-

cakes (and coffee for the 

leaders) made it a happy 

morning. Volunteer Bonna 

Scherer arrived Sunday 

morning to help out and 

gave the girls a wonderful 

lecture on Girl Scout His-

tory as she took them 

through the Girl Scout ex-

hibits in the Museum. 

 

As this issue of the Museum 

News went to press, only 

the following dates are open: July 

19/20; Nov. 15/16; and, Dec. 6/7.  

The fun begins at 7:00 pm Saturday 

night and ends at 10:00 a.m. Sunday 

morning.  The cost is $35 per per-

son, the minimum group size is ten 

and the maximum group size is 

twenty-five.  The group must bring 

one adult chaperone for every five 

kids.  Sign up now before your 2014 

opportunity is gone. 

The Juniors of Troop 54153 enjoy Camp 

North Star.  

Spread the Word—Super Merit Badge Weeks Are Coming! 

Once again, the Museum will sponsor 

and host a summer full of merit 

badge opportunities for our youth.  

Like the last two summers, Super 

Merit Badge Weeks will be held in 

June, July, and August.  The dates are 

June 23-28, July 14-19, and August 11

-16. 

 

Our goal is to schedule as many 

merit badges as possible.  In the past, 

the merit badges have included the 

three Citizenship badges, Law, Cy-

cling, Collecting, Scouting Heritage, 

Swimming, Rifle, Medicine, Photogra-

phy, and others.  Watch the Museum 

website and your e-mail in-box (if 

you are on the mailing list) for the 

announcement of our schedule.  The 

merit badge classes often sell out.  

So, if you are a Scout, you want to 

sign up quick, and if you are an adult, 

get the word out to the Scouts you 

know. 

 

We are always looking to expand 

our list of merit badge offerings.  If 

you are a registered Northern Star 

Council merit badge counselor and 

have a current youth protection 

training certificate, you are eligible.  

We would like to add you to our 

powerful arsenal of counselors.  Just 

call John Guthmann (651-276-2133) 

o r  s e n d  h i m  a n  e - m a i l 

(jguthmann@msn.com). You could 

find yourself on the schedule this 

summer for a rewarding counseling 

experience.  Spread the word—

Super Merit Badge Weeks are com-

ing! 

mailto:jguthmann@msn.com
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The Museum could not possibly provide 

the ever expanding list of programs in a 

beautifully functional building without 

volunteers.  Please save Tuesday eve-

ning, June 17, starting at 6:00 p.m., for 

our volunteer appreciation event.  Call 

it our “Night of a Thousand Stars.”  

Plan on dinner, a slideshow, a thank-you 

presentation, and a pinning ceremony.  

In other words, you will enjoy a great 

evening of fellowship, fun, and food.  

You will not want to miss this event. 

Save the Date Because We Want to Celebrate—You! 

We’re on the web 
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